
Stewardship Message 

“No longer was there manna for the Israelites, who that year ate 

of the yield of the land of Canaan.” (Joshua 5:12) Over the forty 

years that the Israelites journeyed through the desert, God provid-

ed them with manna to eat. As soon as they were able to enjoy the 
fruits of the Promised Land the manna ceased. Likewise, God’s 

blessings to us may change over the years but it is important to 

trust that God will always provide us with all that we need. 

Every day-Every way Stewards 

That we are generous with all of our gifts and nurture and develop 

them to return with increase.  

Collection for March 24, 2019 

Sunday Offerings            $15,311.84       

Building Fund Weekly Collection    $2,305.93 

Children’s Offerings        $753.47      

School Donation         $471.00  

March 31  2019     Fourth Sunday of Lent 

Prayers: For our Armed Forces at home and overseas  

including Christian Fraga, Journey Brabanty, Steven 

Hahn, Ian Dimmick, Ramon Vargas, John Hylden,  

Andrew Jacobsen, Christy Hylden, Alexander Araujo, 

Tyson Kaas, Juan Borrego, Christian Shink, and Es-

trella Gomez. 

For our sick including Drew Schreiber, Rob Jasso, Sr. Robert  

Joseph, Elaine Himes, Vivian Whitman, Shirley Foster, Lois 

and Rick Rutherford, Fr. Lawrence Reilly, Silvia Rodriguez, 

Jan Billings, Kathleen Barone, Monica Moore, Gil Gloria, 

Lourdes Nelson, John Walker, Pat Ray, Jessica Floeter, Billy 

Sickles, Christina Dimmick, Rosa Elena Gomez, Nestor Barba, 

David Pottorff, Elizabeth Torres,  Rory Vadlres, Rosa Nicacio, 

Ruth Hutchings,  Eva Bratton, Kim Davis, Frank Hernandez, 

Francisco Alvarado, Kathy Ramirez, Donna Whitehead, Jan 

McCallister, Alberto Carranza, Maria L. Juarez, Danika 

Whitsett, Bill Roe, Scott Meyer, Rick Meyer, John Curran, 

Agnes True, Cheryl Porterfield, , Emily Larson, Antonio Mar-

tinez, Tom Curran, Pat Kenny, Robbie Hutchens, John 

McDonald, Kirby Mathews, Guillermo Leos, Terry Ogden, 

Chuck Loosveldt, Manny Martinez, Dan Guardo, Bob 

Willard, Tim Reisenaur, Fr. Tom Long, David Hovey, Freddy 

Rodriguez and all parishioners experiencing health problems and 

for those from our community who have passed away recently.  

 

Be sure to call when your ill family member gets better, so we can 

make room for someone else on the list of prayers for the sick. 

Eucharistic Adoration: 
Jesus is waiting. Could you please help with 

Adoration during the times listed below? 
Monday: 12 midnight, 1am, 1pm;  

Tuesday: 5am 1pm; Thursday 2pm:  

Underlined hours= no adorers  
Call Carol, 582-5011, to volunteer for an hour, or hable a Leticia 

Martinez, 396-4033 si desea ayudar con una hora. 
 

 Our Redeemer ever present in the most Blessed Sacra-

ment, extends His hands to everyone. He opens His heart and says, 

'Come to Me, all of you." (St. Raphael Kalinowski) 

 

The Adoration Chapel is open to all 24/7.  

Please visit Our Lord any time you would like. 

Welcome to our Parish Community! 
If you are new to St. Joseph, we welcome you – whether you have 

come here from another part of the country, from across the world, 

or simply from another parish. You have helped us celebrate the 

liturgy in a beautiful way. If you would like to become part of our 

Catholic community, fill out a registration form available in the 

foyer of the Big Church or call the Parish Office, 586-3820, or just 

stop by the Office. Welcome!  

REGULAR EVENTS AT OUR PARISH 
Morning Prayer     Liturgy of the Hours, Monday-Friday, SC         6:00 am 
K of C business meeting   Second Tuesdays, Annex #805           7:00 pm  
Middle School Youth Group  Mondays, PAC               6:00 pm 
Pro-Life Rosary         Tuesdays, Planned Parenthood Building        9:20 am 
PREPARES Play & Learn Tuesdays, (Sp.)10am (Eng.)ANX #807 1:30 pm 
Marian Devotion      Rosary/Confession/Mass Tuesday, BC            6:30 pm 

PREPARES Support Grp.  Wednesday, Annex #807            1:30 pm 
Small Church Community     Wednesdays, Conf. Rm            9:30 am 
Moms’ Chatterbox Play Grp.   Thursdays, Annex #807             10:00 am 
Chancel Choir   Thursdays, BC                6:00 pm 
TMIY                             Thursdays 7pm, Saturday Conf. Room      6:30 am  
First Fridays                   Mass and Benediction, SC        7:00 pm 
Catholic Daughters  Second Saturday, Mothers’ Room, SC            9:00 am 
Carmelites of the Sacred Heart- Third Saturdays, Preschool            9:00 am        

Jr. Catholic Daughters  Fourth Saturdays, Mothers’ Room, SC       9:20 am 

BC– Big Church  SC– Small Church 

 

April 1-7 

 

Monday             6:30 am Zlatich Family 

    8:30 am (RIP) Katherine Davis 
Tuesday   6:30 am (RIP) Elain Loftus 

          8:30 am (Birthday) Anne Flynn 

  7:00 pm Dr. Manuel Garcia 

Wednesday   6:30 am (RIP) Ray Sutton 

  8:30 am  Ambrose McFadden & Marylin  

   Rosenburg  

Thursday  6:30 am   

  8:30 am (RIP) Mabel & Andy McFadden   

  7:00 pm (RIP) Maria de la Cruz Rodriguez 

Friday  6:30 am  

  8:30 am  (RIP) Vicki Magure 

Saturday  8:30 am (RIP) Memo Gamboa 
  5:30 pm   

  7:30 pm  

Sunday  7:00 am   

  9:00 am (RIP) Andy & Mabel McFadden 

   (RIP) Forgotten poor souls 

       11:00am St Joseph Parish 

   (Healing) Kevin Buckley 

   (RIP) George Buckley  

  1:00 pm   

        7:00 pm    

 Contact the Parish Office to request a Mass for a special 
intention or the repose of a soul or in honor of someone’s birthday, 

feast day, anniversary or in memory of the day someone died.  

The suggested donation is $10.00.  

Vigil and Sunday Masses are available for Mass intentions.  

FORMED is a revolutionary on-line platform, 

providing access to the best Catholic audio talks,  

movies, e-books, and video-based studies from trusted 

providers such as the Augustine Institute, Ignatius Press, Catholic 

Answers, Sophia Institute Press, St. Paul Center, and more!    
Log on to  Formed.org   Password: W3J7DF 



Lenten Soup Night 
Come to the St. Joseph's Parish Lenten soup night each 

Thursday during Lent.  A soup dinner will be served in 

Dillon Hall following the 6pm Mass in the old church. 

The school will be hosting the Lenten Soup Dinner on 

March 28th. Please contact Melissa Schroder at 509-947-7898 if 

you can provide a pot of soup or perhaps bring some bread/rolls. 

We are hoping for 12-15 pots of soup! This will be in Dillon Hall 

after the evenings Mass. 

 

Visit us at www.sjske.org  and like us on Facebook! 

Women of St Joseph News 
WSJ is in need of volunteers. If you would like to help us 

out, please call the numbers indicated below.  

 

April Yard Sale: volunteers needed for set up Sunday 

(4/7/19), unpacking (4/7 - 4/11), cashiers and taggers (4/12 - 4/13) 

and takedown (4/13 afternoon). Sign up form in bulletin today. For 

more information please call Theresa at 366-5631. 

 

Bingo: dates TBD. Please call Kim at 460-1368. 

Votive Candles 
We have the privilege of  lighting a real  

candle to our Blessed Mother when we ask for 

her intercession during our times of need.  

Please remember that safety is very important.  

Here are some suggestions: 

 

Please straighten the wick on the candle before lighting it.  

Please use the provided lighters; no matches, no wooden sticks.  

Never attempt lighting a candle with another candle.  
Never stack a candle on top of another. 

Never try to pour out the wax. 

Please supervise children.  

Anointing of the Sick  

Mass Celebration 
Join us Wednesday, April 3, at 11:00 am 

in the Big Church for a Mass and celebra-

tion of the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick.  

This Sacrament is available to all who are chronically 

ill or elderly (over 59 years of age.) Those facing sur-

gery are also welcome to participate. Everyone is invit-

ed to join in prayer for those who are sick and for their 

caregivers. The Mass will be followed by a luncheon at 

Dillon Hall.  
 

“Come to Me all who labor and are burdened, and  

I will give you rest.” Matthew 11:28  

 

Blood Drive 
Join the Knights of Columbus for the quarterly blood 

drive this Tuesday, April 9, from 12 noon to 5:00 pm 

in Dillon Hall. You can help save a life!! Tri-Cities Catholic MOMs is a Prepares friendship 

ministry connecting moms to Catholic play groups, 

faith-sharing groups, support groups, moms’ socials 

and meal trains.  If you have "little ones”, join us for fun and com-

panionship.  If your youngsters are grown, please join us in loving 
and supporting our parish's young families. We are currently 

seeking meal train volunteers.  

Learn more at www.tinyurl.com/tccatholicmoms or call Lindy 

Styer at 808-489-3848.  We specialize in random acts of kindness! 

Lenten Soup Nights 
Join us for Lenten Soup Nights on Thursdays. 

We start at 6:00 pm with bilingual Mass in the 

Small Church. Then we adjourn to Dillon Hall to 

share our favorite soups with our brothers and sis-

ters of St. Joseph Parish. Soups will be provided by you and other 

generous individuals, as well as various members of parish groups. 
Please bring your bowl, spoon, bread or crackers. Remember to 

bring a donation, which will go to the Giving Tree! 

Call Debbi, 222-8805, if you have any questions. Thank you! 

Lenten Penance Services  
St Patrick's Parish 
Wednesday, April 3, and Thursday, April 4,  at 7:00 pm 

Christ the King Parish 

Monday, April 8 at 7:00 pm 

Holy Spirit Parish 
Monday, April 15, at 7:00 pm 
 

 

Penance is an invitation to conversion, a call to 

forgiveness, a spiritual U-turn.  

Serra Club News 
Serra Club of the Tri-Cities is sponsoring a DAY OF 

LENTEN REFLECTION on Saturday, April 6, 2019 at 

Christ the King Church in Richland.  Our speaker will be 

Father Lawrence Riley who will speak on the Beatitudes.  Fee for 

the event will be $10.00 which includes a continental breakfast and 

lunch.  The event begins with mass at 8:00 a.m. and concludes at 

2:00 p.m.   Please contact Cocot Ratuiste at 547-0557 to make your 

reservation. 

Serra Club is an organization of Catholic lay men and women 

whose main mission is to foster vocations to the ministerial priest-

hood and vowed religious life.  For more information, please con-
tact Mike Barnett at 586-0274, Bill Davis at 946-5782, Liz John-

ston at 308-1861 or Juanita Heinen at 531-3476. 

Dillon Hall 
We need your help to keep Dillon Hall clean, please 

pick up your dishes, pots and pans, and travel mugs or 

anything else you might have left in Dillon Hall. All 

items left in Dillon Hall will be donated to the Yard Sale.  

Stations of the Cross  
Each Friday during Lent we remember the 

Passion of our Lord. The Stations of the Cross 

are an opportunity for prayer, reflection and 

preparation. Join us at 6:00 pm (English) or 7:00 pm 

(Spanish) in the Big Church. 

"Lent is a fitting time for self-denial; we would do well to 
ask ourselves what we can give up in order to help and  

enrich others by our own poverty. Let us not forget that real 

poverty hurts: no self-denial is real without this dimension of 

penance. I distrust a charity that costs nothing and does not 
hurt." 

-Pope Francis 

http://www.sjske.org
http://www.tinyurl.com/tccatholicmoms


Hope Medical News 
Did you know that you can support Hope Medical 

while shopping on Amazon? A portion of your pur-

chase totals will go to us; just designate Hope Medical of Wash-

ington as your charity of choice. Visit smile.amazon.com to set 

up. You can also support us by linking your Fred Meyer Rewards 

Card online at fredmeyer.com. Go to Fred Meyer Community 

Rewards at the bottom of the page. We are under "Hope Medical 

of  Washington" and 81231. Thank you for supporting Hope 

Medical as you shop!    

St Joseph Ministry Fair 
Would you like to get more involved in your parish, get to know more people and help others? 

Here’s your chance to explore the different ministries St Joseph Parish has for you and the family.  

Stop by any booth during the ministry fair for the next 5 weekends.  

       March 30-31 

-Eucharistic Adoration     -Ministers of Holy Communion 

 Carol LeCompte  582-5011   Ken March   396-3918 

 Leticia Martinez (Sp.)  396-4033   Bertha Martinez (Sp.) 820-5333 

-Lectors       -Ushers 
 Ken Marsh   396-3918   Joe Gallegos   783-7644 

 Maria Rodriguez  551-3475   Efrain Madrigal  551-6559 

-Altar Servers      -Music Director 

 Kevin Eldridge  (541) 720-1335   Giovanni Liguori  460-3730 

 Alicia Rodriguez  212-0962 

 Hugo Cartagena  619-4996 

Volunteers Needed 
Knights of Columbus will be moving cars for McCurley 

Dealerships on Apr. 2nd from 8:30AM to 2:30PM, and 

returning on Apr. 7th, from 5:30 PM to 10:00 PM.  

If you are a regular volunteer driver for these moves, please call 

John Dickey at 509-319-5790 or Rick Barrickman at 509-380-2289 

to advise them of your availability. If you are not a Knight, but 

would like to volunteer as a driver for these moves, all volunteers 

over the age of 25 are welcome.  
Please call and advise us of your availability. 

The Knights of Columbus 8179  

Invite you and your family to 
FISH FRY NIGHT 

April 12, 2019 in Dillon Hall 

Hours 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm 

Same great menu!! 

Deep Fried Fish-Clam Chowder-Baked Potatoes-Cole Slaw 

French Fries-Corn-Rolls-Coffee and Drink 

Adults $10.00 - Seniors (62 & over) and Youth (12-17) - $9.00  

Children (4-11) - $5.00   

The St. Vincent de Paul Conference of St. Joseph’s  

Parish serves those in need within our parish boundary. 

Last year (2018) we helped 183 households (346 adults 

and 405 children) by distributing $11,525 in the form of 

food cards, PUD payments, rent and gas. This is all made possible by 
you. THANK YOU!  We have 5 active 2-person teams, but we need 

more help, especially if you are bi-lingual. If you are looking for 

ways to experience God by serving his people, please call Tom  

Curran at 509-619-0358. This fifth weekend, please be generous 

during the second collection as this winter has been especially hard 

for low income folks. If a parishioner needs help or knows of some-

one who does, SVdP now has a message line 509 591-0149 

That Man is You is back this week with John Sablan. 

Together we will explore: The Body is a Temple of the 

Holy Spirit, The Need for Self-Control and Self-Mastery 

(great for Lent!!!) and A Life of Grace.  Please join us Thursday 

evening at 7:30 pm or Saturday morning at 6:30 am in the Confer-

ence Room.  Any questions, call Deacon Bill at 539-2412. 

Save the Date Now!   
Saturday, April 13  

from 9am to 12 noon 

Would you like to meet and have conver-

sation with fellow Parishioners? 

Would you enjoy providing service to our Parish Community? 
Would you like to have an opportunity to do this with your 

family and friends? 

 

Then join the Beautification Committee and bring your 
gloves, weeding tools, rakes and a generous heart! 

 

Let ’s work together and prepare our church exterior for  

Easter and Spring Celebrations! 

Donuts, Coffee and Hot Chocolate will be provided. 

 

Alter Server Parent Meeting 
Parents of all Alter Servers please join us 

for a meeting this Wednesday, April 10 

at 5:30pm in the small Church. We will 

discuss planning of upcoming events 

over the summer. 

http://smile.amazon.com/
http://fredmeyer.com/


Meditation 

“Father, I have sinned against heaven and against you...” 

 Those who receive God’s gift of mercy often desire in 

their gratitude to pass it on to others. Abby Johnson is one such 

person. Once the manager of the Planned Parenthood abortion clin-

ic in Bryan, Texas, Abby turned away from a lucrative job and has 

become a pro-life advocate, dedicated to helping workers leave the 

abortion industry. 

 Abby’s story is told in the movie Unplanned, now playing 
in theaters locally and nationwide. In 2009, while working at 

Planned Parenthood, Abby was asked to assist with an ultrasound 

abortion of a 13-week preborn baby. After seeing the baby fight for 

his life, she knew she could not continue in the abortion industry. 

 Abby said, ““I had seen two things that I knew to be 

true—that there was humanity in the womb and that abortion was 

taking an individual human being’s life.” 

Abby was afraid and unsure where to turn. Providentially, the clin-

ic where she worked was the site of the original 40 Days for Life 

prayer vigil. Their office was nearby. She walked away from her 

job and into the Coalition for Life office, seeking the help of the 

people who had shown her God’s love, despite the fact that they 
stood on opposite sides of the fence for so long.  

 As she waited, Abby prayed, “God, I don’t know how to 

keep going on with this burden.” She added, “I remember… hear-

ing Him gently saying, ‘You know, nothing you will ever do will 

make up for what you have done.’ That was a hard reality to grasp, 

but I also heard from Him that because of His Divine Mercy—

because of His radical grace and forgiveness—He was ready to say 

that it’s finished. I had to move forward in that faith.”  

 After leaving her job, Abby began to speak out about the 

abortion industry. In 2012 she founded And Then There Were 

None, which has helped 430 workers and seven abortionists to 
leave the industry. Her story was told in her book Unplanned, now 

dramatized in the Unplanned movie. The Divine Mercy that the 

Lord so generously bestowed on Abby is now being shared with 

many other prodigal sons and daughters, leading many who were 

lost back to the Father’s mercy. Celebrate and rejoice!  

Employment Opportunity 
St. Patrick Catholic School in Pasco, is seeking a third 

grade teacher and a middle school social studies and 

religion teacher.  The ideal candidate will be a  

practicing Catholic and demonstrate a dedication to the  

ministry of Catholic education. 

 

Candidates for consideration must possess a current Washington 

State Teaching Certificate with K-8 certification.  

 

To Apply: 

Please send resume and cover letter to: 
Kris Peugh, Principal 

St. Patrick Catholic School 

1016 N. 14th 

Pasco, WA  99301       ~ Positions Open Until Filled 

Rice Bowl 
We encounter Kumba from Sierra Leone, who, 

through her education, is providing hope for her  

family and community. How has education given you  

opportunities in life? How do you use your education 

for the common good? Visit crsricebowl.org for more. 

Rice Bowls available at the foyer of the Big Church. 

Second Annual Central Washington  

Catholic Youth Camp! 
SAVE THE DATE: June 23 – 28, 2019, at Lazy F Camp 

in Ellensburg. Register NOW at https://www.cwcyc.org/ Like our 

Facebook page “CWCYCclick” and check for frequent updates! 

Why “click”?  C-L-I-C-K stands for Christ Lives in Catholic Kids! 

This is a quality week-long summer camp for your kids or  
grandkids, including daily Mass and Rosary, Stations of the Cross, 

Reconciliation, priests and sisters, seminarians, and daily faith talks 

PLUS all the goofy songs and games, swimming, inner tubing,  

wall-climbing, zip-lining, campfires every night! Questions?  

Contact Director Michael Drollman at 509-699-1236.  

Cursillo 
The April Ultreya will be held Monday, April 1st at Christ 

the King, in Richland. A rosary will start at 6:30 pm in the 

Chapel and the Ultreya will follow at 7:00 pm in the multi-

purpose room. We have 18 new Cursillistas to welcome into our 

group after the successful weekends held at the Retreat Center at St. 

Joseph’s Parish in Kennewick. All come and bring a friend to our 

celebration.  

Hope Medical & Columbia Basin  

Fertility Care Services 
Introductory Session free, on first (English class) and 

second Wednesdays (Spanish class) of each month, 6:30 pm at 

HOPE MEDICAL, 7500 West Arrowhead Ave. in Kennewick. 

You’re invited to come and learn about the  Creighton Model gyne-

cologic and reproductive healthcare system to assist with family 

planning, infertility, and women’s health.  

Questions? Call Hope Medical at 396-7737.  “What Every Couple 

Needs to Know. What Every Woman has a Right to Know.” 

Registration REQUIRED for free sessions at HopeMedical-

WA.com. No childcare provided.     

Are you interested in volunteering at Hope Medical, a pro-life  

medical clinic? Stop by 7500 Arrowhead Avenue in Kennewick to 

pick up a volunteer application form. Hope to see you soon! 

UNPLANNED - The Movie 
Abby Johnson becomes the youngest clinic  

director in the history of Planned Parenthood, then a 

life-changing experience turns her into an anti-

abortion activist. The movie, directed by Cary Solo-

mon and Chuck Konzelman, features Ashley Bratcher 

as Abby Johnson. The movie, which was released on 

March 29th, has an “R” rating; IMAGINE, in some places a 10-year-

old girl can get an abortion without her parents being informed, yet 

such a girl would be unable to view the movie without parental su-

pervision. Join Bob de Lorenzo and others on Tuesday, April 2, at 

4:40 pm, to view the movie at the Fairchild Cinema in Pasco. 

Invitation 
We are getting ready for the presenta-

tion of the live stations of the cross on 

Friday, April 19 at 4:00 pm and would 

like to invite you to be part of the City 

of Jerusalem by dressing up. 

Father, help me to see this holy season of Lent as a 
time of spiritual renewal, rather than a time of  

deprivation. Motivate me to reach a new level of  

experiencing your grace. 

mailto:principal@stpatspasco.org
https://www.cwcyc.org/
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